310 Second Street, 5.E. Washington 3, D.C.

12 April 1954

Dr. John V. Connorton, Deputy City Administrator, City Hall, New York, New York.

Dear John:

Your handsome physiognomy caught my attention in the 28 March 1954 issue of the New York Times, so I read what it said about you and I was much pleased.

At our last exchange of letters you were Executive Director of the Greater New York Hospital Association. Now I note you are a high mogul in the political world. Congratulations!

Connorton for Mayor shall be my slogan.

Cordially yours,